
Local Youth Network Management Group Meeting 

Local Youth Network Management Group Record  

Area South West Wiltshire LYN 
 

Date 
 

23/2/17 Times 7.15-8.30pm
  

Venue Wilton Youth Centre 

Present Emily, Natanya, Georgia, Jamie 
Mark, Jaki, Steve, Bridget, Josh 
Rob Guy 

Apologies 
 

George, Zita 

Agenda Items 
 

1 Welcome and Apologies 

2 Notes/actions from meeting held on 23.11.16 

3 Salamander scheme – Rob Guy, Youth Intervention Manager, Dorset & 
Wiltshire Fire & Rescue. 

4 ESF Links to Work 

5 Salisbury Transition City CIC update 

6 Offer for young people at the Enterprise Hub (Wilton Hill development) 

7 Area Board funding update 

8 Monday evening offer at the Nadder Centre  

9 AOB 

Decisions 
 

1  

2 Area Board has agreed Anybody Can Cook sessions that were going to be held 
in Chalke Valley will now be done at Mere for young people who are NEET or at 
risk of exclusion, will take from across the whole area and try to link with 
schools.  Jaki liaising with ABC. 
 
Jaki explained consistent issue with SWW students being in the minority at 
schools in the surrounding area and therefore not much focus on students who 
come from SWW. 
 

3 Rob Guy gave overview: 
Personal development programme – building confidence skills. 
Participants get to experience all fire training scenarios. 
Deliver 7/8 per year. 
Do have funds – could put a Salamander scheme on with additional funding. 
Doing an 8 week course delivery in Westbury (total cost is £6,800), flexible in 
terms of how it can be delivered. 
Activities will be dependent on facilities at that station. 
Won’t have capacity until at least June. 
Youth co-ordinator for Wiltshire is Christine, also have buses to provide 
transport if necessary. 
 
Do have reserves to match fund – look to take 15 young people on a course. 
Criteria is that they need confidence, raise self-esteem,  
 
Opportunity to promote local retained firefighters too.  Easier to do all in a week 



but can be led by requirements.  Summer holidays would be good.  24 July? 
 
Must be 12+ for insurance purposes. 
 
Group agreed to propose that £3,400 to be ring-fenced for course in next year. 

4 Jaki gave update re. Building Bridges: 
Target groups. 
Some offering mentoring, support work, group work.  Cannot be in paid 
employment. 
Target is to worth with 15 young people per year in SW Wiltshire. 
Steve gave info re. Links to Work. 
Cannot be used for young people already benefiting from Building Bridges. 
ACTION – Steve to circulate information on Links to Work. 
 

5 Jaki advised couple of young leaders watched the Home film. 
Young people reported it was quite depressing and also close to being out of 
date. 
Steve shared update from Mike who had suggested an alternative film with a 
more positive message.  It would cost £100 to buy the rights in order to show it. 
ACTION – Steve to circulate ‘Tomorrow’ preview, group members to feed 
back. 
Mike has also advised that the next Sustainable Salisbury event is due to take 
place on 3 June 2017. 
 

6 Steve gave brief update on Enterprise Hub. 
Potential opportunities for young people to be explored in future. 
 

7 Allocation for 2016/17 has been used. 
New allocation will be received for 2017/18, figures to be confirmed. 
 

8 Jaki gave update: 
Monday night allocation funded by Area Board. 
Consistent programme will come during June following bank holidays. 
Will run in holidays when centre is open. 
Transport being provided. 
Young people coming from Bulbridge, Barford, Dinton on one minibus.  Zeals, 
Mere, Hindon on the other. 
From Tisbury/Swallowcliffe getting 6-7 dropped in. 
Trampolining has limited numbers. 
Need to review after 6 months. 
 

9 Mark advised concern over future arrangements of youth building.  Happy with 
current sessions provided.  Jaki advised some rubbish has been left outside 
building for 18 months. 
ACTION – Steve to liaise with Mike Dawson (Estates) / Wilton Town 
Council for update on what is happening with building. 
 

Recommendations to Area Board 
 

1 The LYN recommends to the South West Wiltshire Area Board that £3,400 be 
allocated towards costs associated to run a Salamander scheme in 2017/18. 

 


